
 
COUNTY COMMISSION RECORD, VERNON COUNTY 

     Wednesday, May 22, 2019                                                                              7th   May Adj 
 

THE VERNON COUNTY COMMISSION MET, PURSUANT TO ADJOURNMENT, WEDNESDAY, MAY 
22,   2019 AT 9:00 A.M.    
 
PRESENT: JOE HARDIN, PRESIDING COMMISSIONER ; EVERETT L WOLFE, SOUTHERN 
COMMISSIONER; CINDY THOMPSON,  NORTHERN COMMISSIONER. 
 
 

WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP 
 
Max Wagner called on the Commission with questions on how to vacate a road in Washington 
Township, Section 29.  Commission gave Mr Wagner proper forms and  explained how to fill them 
out.   
 

VIRGIL CITY 
 

Brenda Carey phoned the Commission with road complaints.  Has concerns of 3025 and Rebel 
Road , as well as Quantrill Road between 3050 and the county line.  Told Ms. Carey that we would  
relay her concerns to the Virgil Board.   
 
Nathan Thomas of the Virgil Township Board called on the Commission to get a copy of the 
township statutes.  Commission discussed previous road complaints with Mr Thomas. 
 
Virgil Township Clerk Denise Sloniker phoned the office and spoke to Commissioner Hardin in 
regards to 2019 CART Special Projects Application.   
 

JUST LIGHTS 
 

Mike Hodge called on the Commission to offer his services selling  LED lightbulbs for all county 
facilities.   
 
 

MUSIC ON THE SQUARE 
 

Doug Harper called on the Commission to  request to have Music on the Square from 6-8 PM on 
Thursday  evenings between May 30, 2019 and August 1, 2019.  After discussion to ensure that 
the musicians would  use appropriate language and that the  facilities would remain clean; 
Commissioner Wolfe made a motion to allow Mr Harper to host Music on the Square every 
Thursday evening from May 30, 2019 to August 1, 2019.  Motion seconded  by Thompson and 
passed by unanimous vote.  
 

DOVER TOWNSHIP 
 

Commission received an email from Scott Sudkamp in regards to road issues in the township.   
 

OSAGE TOWNSHIP 
 

Bob and Constance Beaver visited the office with concerns about roads in the township. Concerns 
passed onto township Trustee Scotty Pritchett who visited the office shortly after.   
 

BADGER TOWNSHIP 
 

Rick Headly phoned the Commission with concerns about water backing up on a bridge that the 
beams were put in backwards on.  ( 2450 Road North of K Highway).  He was given contact 
information to township trustee and also spoke to Commissioner Wolfe.   
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RECYCLING CENTER 

 
Commission scanned Trailer Loading Report  # 4867 to Service Recycling for Donnie Roberts. 
 
Commission received copy of Region M grant deposited in the amount of $36, 814.02.   
 

FLOODS 
 

Commission sent an email to townships that have an email on file; requesting they report any 
flooded roads to the non-emergency Sheriff’s Office number now and in future.   
 

COURTHOUSE SECURITY 
 

Commission received some quotes from Federal Protection.   
 

SHERIFF 
 

Commission received title for 2014 Chevy vin # 1C3CCBAB4EN211989.   
 

ROAD AND BRIDGE 
 

As of today, 900 Road south , between Panama and KK HWY, Deerfield Township  will be closed 
due to culvert issues, potentially open back up tomorrow evening.   
 
Caton Road between 1200 and 1300 in Metz Township will be closed until Tuesday morning for 
culvert work.  
 

KATY ALLEN LAKE 
 

Pat Perkins phone phoned the Commission with concerns that the heavy rock on the spillway has 
slid all the way off.   
 
Unknown lady visited the Commission to express concerns about the  weed control.  
 
 
 
 
Ordered that Commission adjourn at   4:15  PM  ;   until    Tuesday  , May 28 , 2019.  
 
ATTEST:________________________________  APPROVED:_____________________________ 
  CLERK OF COMMISSION    PRESIDING COMMISSIONER 


